LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2016
12.30 PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Samantha Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham, David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Leigh Hawksworth (Ticket Office) & David Smith
APOLOGIES

Jeanette Evans & Ian Littlewood
WELCOME

· Alison Boyle (Senior Events Co-ordinator) and Gillian Wood (Senior Health & Safety Manager) came and discussed arrangements and safety aspects for the Christmas Party which will be held in one of the suites in the Main Stand.

· Various aspects will be investigated for their information, including the number of wheelchair users and whether ambulant guests can use the elevators, as this information will be required for legal reasons, being as this is the first event involving a substantial amount of disabled people in the new stand.

MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING
· Nothing to report. 

TICKETING UPDATE
· Small battery operated disability scooters will be allowed in the Main Stand provided that their speed limiters are adjusted to prevent damage to lifts. Anyone who arrives with a larger scooter than is acceptable will be asked to transfer to a wheelchair which will be provided, and their scooter will be stored until after the game. There will be 8 wheelchairs available for each level of the stand. 

· Disabled members should refer to the Accessibility page on the club website as this will be continually updated with details of late ticket availability for all games, although there may be a slight delay in this information being available depending upon the time of the day the details are posted.

· Southampton away is now sold out.

· Auto Cup scheme tickets for carers for the Leeds game are now being processed.

· Feedback appears to show that the initial teething problems with wheelchairs vacating the stadium via the lifts on levels 3, 5 and 6 of the new stand have now been sorted.

· Members Sale for disabled supporters will be on Monday 14th November 2016 commencing at 8.15am. All members please check on the webpage to ensure you know what time your category of tickets will be on sale.
· Parking is still a major concern and this is being reviewed continuously, and any change in procedure will be announced as and when.
EIA UPDATE
· Nothing available due to the EIA being on holiday leave.
MEMBERSHIP

· We now have 185 members for this year to date.

SOCIAL UPDATE
· The date for the Christmas Party is 8th December 2016 in the new main stand lounge; ‘The Beautiful Game’ and invitations will be sent out during the week commencing 7th November 2016.
SOCIAL SITE/PODCAST
· We are still awaiting permission from the club to broadcast our latest podcast.
DEVELOPMENT & COMMUNICATIONS
· Nothing to report.
AOB
· We have asked for shelving to be installed in the passageways of the new main stand leading to the galleries, currently the floor is being used as there is no alternative provided to put food and drinks on.

· We have asked if the installation of drop down seating behind the wheelchair positions, and drop down seating for additional carers in other areas can be added in the main stand (the club are to look at both these requests).
· The hand driers in the main stand disabled toilets are to be raised to accommodate ambulant supporters from having to bend down to use the current low level ones which are only suitable for wheelchair users.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Friday 2nd December 2016. The relevant lounge has been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 9310750718926307507189263. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.

